Dance Librarians Discussion Group minutes
ALA Midwinter Meeting, San Diego
Saturday, January 8, 2011
San Diego Marriott Hotel & Marina, Point Loma Room
1:30 p.m.-3:30 p.m.

Attendees: Claudia Covert, (Rhode Island School of Design), Cynthia Bruns (California State University,  Fullerton),Melinda Hayes (University of Southern California), Helice Koffler (University of Washington)

· Introductions 
· Arts Section Chair, Claudia Covert, gave updates about Section activities, the upcoming virtual Executive/General Membership meeting on January 12, and the Arts Section program at ALA Annual before she had to leave for another meeting.
· Helice briefly discussed Monday’s virtual meeting, in which Ellen Bar, a New York City Ballet dancer, answered questions about the making of her film adaptation of the 1958 Jerome Robbins’ ballet, NY Export: Opus Jazz.  After receiving approval from the Jerome Robbins Foundation and Robbins Rights Trust, the novice film producers (Bar and fellow NYCB dancer, Sean Suozzi, who had performed in the piece when it was restaged at NYCB in 2005) were able to shoot a single sequence from the ballet, “Passage for Two” at the Highline in New York.  After fundraising for several more years, the rest of the film was shot at various locations in the New York area during the summer of 2009.  The film was shown on public television as part of the Great Performances series in the spring of 2010, has been screened at numerous festivals (where it has earned critical plaudits and audience awards), and is now available on DVD.
· The two attendees (who had heard about the meeting through the conference program) discussed their responsibilities at their respective institutions.  Cal State Fullerton has a very popular undergraduate course in Cultural Diversity in Dance.  It is a challenge to provide resources that meet the research skills of students in this class.  USC Special Collections has some notable dance collections, including papers of La Meri and Rudy Perez, as well as the  Lewitzky Dance Company Archives.  The Lewitzky and other collections are being processed as part of a NHPRC-funded project, Documenting Los Angeles History.
· Given the low attendance, the group  could not really address many of the points on the meeting agenda (although one attendee was reading Apollo’s Angels, which we discussed briefly) before the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Helice Koffler, hkoffler@u.washington.edu

